After the huge success of our all testing models, Litorina folkhögskola together with all partners planned to have a Dream steam bus tours. First bus tour happened on 1st and 2nd of September. This main focus for this bus tour was on Joinery companies and schools from Germany, Lithuania, Denmark and Sweden. So our partners from Germany, Lithuania and Denmark came to Sweden. 

We started from NetPort (lead partner) in Karlshamn. Litorina Folk highschool arranged a study visit at Båtbyggarlinjen.  Nils Göransson welcomed all since two of our students at Båtbyggarlinjen did their internship here for three weeks and got a lot of knowledge.  Nils Göransson showed all our partners, company guests and students the techniques that we use at Båtbyggarlinjen and showed different kind of wood. Our principal Agrita Martinsone was there too. Our student Jesper Svedberg from Båtbyggarlinjen also joined us for this bus tour.
 "For us as a joinery it is very interesting to have a look at the structure of apprenticeship in other countries" said Ulrich Timm (Owner of a joinery company in Germany) after the visit at Båtbyggarlinjen.
[bookmark: _GoBack]During this trip we are excited to see how teachers, companies and school try to save the individual part in design and that they allow their students to live their creativity while producing their works. One the same day we all traveled to Capellagården in Öland. Neelum Bhatti project promoter  from Litorina Båtbyggarlinje did reflections with Bodil Anjar (Principal of Capellagården) together with all partners and discussed about future cross-border collaboration in the South Baltic Region. Next day we visited Eric Michelsen craftsmanship/joinery/former student at Capellagården. After visiting these places we all reflected that its totally different way of doing craftsmanship.  For instance in Sweden we do not have big companies who are working in this field, but we do have small companies who are doing big businesses. Also we visited Bröderna Perssons Specialsnickeri in Bromölla, Ulf  Persson, owner.
Bodil principal of Capellagåden, Ulrich Timm owner of joinery company from Germany  and Rimas Kurlavicius from UAB Reval baldai (Company in Lithuania) signed a letter of agreement that they all would like to collaborate and do exchange of students together with our project SBTP.
This internship provided excellent experience for both sides: Students got impulses and inspiration for their further development as creative professionals and company became aware that it is the equal partner to companies over the Baltic’s. Participation in SBTP project highlighted how important to work on improving quality of VET education in a South Baltic region. Neelum Bhatti`s reflection after this bus tour.

